
 

 

Deering Conservation Commission 
762 Deering Center Road 

Deering, New Hampshire 03244 
 

Minutes for 14 Aug 2017 Meeting 
 

Call to Order: Meeting was called to order at 6:30 by Chairman Bob Welsh 

Attendance: Gary Samuels, Bob Welsh, Jon Stuart, Kay Hartnett 

Correspondence: A shoreland impact permit was received for Zoski Rd. Map 324, lot 17.  

A copy of a letter sent to the NH Audubon Society concerning the need to repair the dam at Black 
Fox Pond was received. 

Thank you letters for DCC support to attend summer camp were receiVed from Julia Briggaman 
and Cameron LeBlanc 

Old Business: 

 Deering Lake Hosts. Jon Stuart is now the DCC liaison with the Deering Lake Hosts. He and 
Kay Hartnett have been signing pay cheques for Lake Hosts. 

 Easement monitoring. LCHIP has performed monitoring of their Deering properties. 
Copies of the monitoring reports will be received and will be placed in the monitoring books for 
the respective easements. 

 Land for conservation. Samuels reported that he has proposed that the Society for 
Protection of New Hampshire Forests take on conservation easements for the Greg Hill tract, a 
10 a parcel adjacent to the Wilkins—Campbell Forest, and a 1 a parcel on Hedgehog Mtn. Rd. He 
is awaiting a reply. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 by chairmen Welsh. 

The next meeting will be held on 11 September. Monitoring assignments and Lake Hosts will be 
on the agenda. 

 

Respectfully submitted 

Gary J. Samuels 

Secretary 
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